
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP 
NOVEMBER 23, 2015 

 
 
The Upper Oxford Township Board of Supervisors held an advertised work session at the township building, 1185 
Limestone Road, Russellville, PA on Monday, November 23, 2015 at 7:00 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: Scott A. Rugen 
 
  Jane Daggett, Secretary 
  Fran Sharon, Park Committee 
  Bill Hovis, Park Committee 
  Karen Hovis 
 
The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Scott Rugen. 
 
The purpose of the work session was to hear recommendations from the Park Committee regarding the park project 
proposals.  The project includes development of a 4,000 square foot rain garden design. The Park Committee is 
recommending GreenWeaver Landscapes, LLC for the project at the cost of $53,988.00.  Their quote for the project 
was lower than Applied Ecological Services which was $69,466.00.  GreenWeaver also includes a three (3) year 
maintenance contract which will be funded by Brandywine Conservancy.  The project will be started in the spring of 
2016. 
 
Supervisor Rugen thanked the committee for all the hard work and effort that they put into this project.  The 
application for the PECO Grant will be submitted again along with an application to the Park and Recreation Grant 
Program. 
 
ADJOURNMENT – The work session adjourned at 8:00 P.M. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Jane Daggett 
       Secretary 
 
 
 
 


